NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, JULY 23, 2020

ATTENDANCE BY REMOTE ACCESS: Council members present –Vice-President Alisha Gredy, Councilmember Nancy Crocker, and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Council members not present – President Jane Gore and Councilmember Anna Hofstetter. Also in attendance: Administrative Resources association Manager of Municipal Programs Tara Hagan, Town Attorney Jim Roberts, Municipal Operations Consultant Dax Norton and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

COUNCIL BUSINESS – 12:30 pm

- 1) CALL TO ORDER by Vice-President Gredy at 12:30 pm.
- 2) ROLL CALL by Clerk-Treasurer Young
- 3) RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF NASHVILLE, INDIANA AUTHORIZING THE SUBMITTAL OF A CDBG COVID-19 RESPONSE PROGRAM-PHASE 2 GRANT APPLICATION AND LOCAL MATCH COMMITMENT TO THE INDIANA OFFICE OF COMMUNITY AND RURAL AFFAIRS AND ADDRESSING RELATED MATTERS Clerk-Treasurer Young presented Resolution 2020-07 A Resolution of the Town Council of the Town of Nashville, Indiana Authorizing the Submittal of a CDBG Covid-19 Response Program-Phase 2 Grant Application and Local Match Commitment to the Indiana Office of Community and Rural Affairs and Addressing Related Matters. She explained that this grant would allow them to help people in the community economically. Clerk-Treasurer Young advised that this is a reimbursable grant from OCRA and the Town would be reimbursed grant funds given out with a four to six week window.

Councilmember Crocker asked who will be making the decisions as to who will get the grant funds from the Town. MOC Norton suggested the Town's current Loan Review Committee be the group to review grant requests for the Town.

Councilmember Crocker made a motion to adopt Resolution 2020-07. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

Councilmember Crocker made a motion to allow Clerk-Treasurer Young to sign the Resolution on behalf of the Council as to their remote access vote. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

4) ADJOURN

Councilmember Rudd moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. Vice-President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 12:43 pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 7-23-2020 is retained in the office of the	
Town Clerk-Treasurer.	
Jane Hore	
President Jane Gore	Councilmember Anna/Hofstetter

rice President Alisha Gredy Councilmember Dave Rudd

Councilmenter Nancy Crocker Clerk-Treasurer Brenga K. Yøying